A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS & SAFETY OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WAS HELD IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM AT THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON TUESDAY, DECEMBER 31, 2019 AT 10:00 A.M.
PRESENT: Warren V. Nash, President, Mickey Thompson, member and Cheryl Cotner-Bailey, member. 
OTHERS PRESENT: Police Chief Bailey, Assistant Police Chief Fudge, Deputy Fire Chief Baylor, Russ Segraves, Linda Moeller, Jessica Campbell, Sidney Main, Larry Summers and Vicki Glotzbach

CALL TO ORDER:

Mr. Thompson called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
BIDS:
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Natalie Short with Waters, Tyler, Hoffman and Scott re: Lane closure on Hausfeldt Ln. and Park East Blvd. for accident reconstruction starting at 6 a.m.
Ms. Short stated that they are representing Advance Fabricators and its employee Logan Longest and would like to ask permission to temporarily park two vehicles in the eastbound lanes of Hausfeldt Lane in the early hours of Monday, January 6th.  She said that the purpose of that would be to take some photographs for a pending litigation.  She said that they do not believe that it will impact the westbound lanes and would be happy to retain some off duty officers to direct traffic.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey aske when they would like to do this.

Ms. Short stated Monday, January 6th between the hours of 6:00 a.m. and 7:00 a.m.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if it could be done on the weekend.

Ms. Short said that she hasn’t confirmed if everyone could be there on the weekend.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey stated that they would prefer that it be done on Saturday, January 5th. 

Police Chief Bailey stated that on weekdays there are more than two major manufacturers who are loading and coming in from the interstate.  He also stated that it actually does impact the westbound lanes because when we shut down one the other backs up too.  He said that he too prefers that it be on a weekend and he can facilitate the officers to be there rather than them being hired so that they can have oversight.  He said that if the board were to tentatively approve based on the police department’s oversight of this operation, he will make it work.  He also said that it would have to be under those guidelines for short durations

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if they can’t make it on that Sunday is he okay with it being on that Monday.
Police Chief Bailey said that he wants them to make every effort to do it on Sunday.  He said on Monday they would just have to evaluate what the traffic situation is out there and if we deemed it not plausible they may have to pick up their stuff and try it another day so they would be better off to try to make it work on Sunday.  
Mr. Thompson asked where they are going to be on Park East Boulevard.
Ms. Short stated that she doesn’t know and said that one vehicle would be positioned east of the railroad crossing and the other one would be positioned just past the railroad crossing. 

Mr. Thompson stated that is right in the entrance to the park.
Police Chief Bailey stated that with knowing that, his recommendation is Sunday otherwise it will be a traffic nightmare. 

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked when they do it on Sunday will they still do it at 6:00 a.m.
Ms. Short replied yes. 

Police Chief Bailey stated that the 6:00 a.m. time would be better for them.      

Ms. Short stated that they will communicate with Major Popp if this Sunday doesn’t work and come back next Tuesday.
Mr. Thompson stated that there are several reasons that we don’t want it done on a weekday.

Police Chief Bailey stated that the information that they are trying to gain he is not certain that can’t be obtained from some other source.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the lane closure on Sunday, January 5th from 6:00 a.m. until 7:00 a.m. with coordination from the police department, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.
COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC:

Mr. Larry McIntire, Beam, Longest & Neff, reported the following:

Notice to Proceed Date: Commence on or before 4/15/2019 

Final Completion Date: 240 Calendar Days from NTP or 12/10/2019 (To be Revised) 

Approximate % Complete: 40%
Progress for the Week: 

• Contractor performed rough grading at various site locations. 

• Contractor placed riprap on ditch banks upstream from large culvert. 

• Contractor responded to IDEM inspection comments to erosion control. 

Upcoming Activities: 

• Contractor will place bar grating in large inlet west of box culvert. 

• Contractor plans to install the smaller box culvert on January 11th. 

• Contractor will be starting the roadway widening on the west side. 

Construction / Safety / Utility Issues: 

• Designer is looking at drainage below restaurant awning and south culvert. 

• Contractor is working on installation plan for culvert crossing south of school. 

• Contractor will continue using flaggers to control traffic at this time. 

Mr. McIntire stated that he provided a map of the detour for the closure on Sunday, January 11th and reviewed it with the board.
Mr. Nash entered the meeting at 10:17 a.m.
Mr. Jack Lawson, Shireman Construction, stated that they are on the east side of the building now but they will have to sling some rooftop units up there sometime this month.  He said that the completion date will be probably around May.  He said that at some point, they have to redo the book-in area and they are going to want to stage the temporary book-in area off of Market Street in the recreation area so they will want to bring cars in there and they will get with the architect to see how many spots will be needed.
Mr. Thompson stated that he saw that the dumpster was moved out of the handicap spots.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked how long the dumpster will be there.

Mr. Lawson stated quite a while.
Mr. Nash asked if they could find somewhere else to put it.
Mr. Lawson said no, not really.  

Mr. Nash stated that they just put it there without asking or anything.  
Mr. Lawson stated that he did not but the superintendent for EMH did and that was wrong so he has been reprimanded for it.  

Mr. Nash asked if this was looked into before they started.

Mr. Lawson replied yes.  He then stated that demolition has to be done and asked where he would like for them to put the dumpster. 

Mr. Nash replied off of our street.

Mr. Lawson said that he doesn’t know how to answer that.
Mr. Nash asked if they just take for granted that they can put a dumpster anywhere on our streets.
Mr. Lawson replied no and stated that they are trying to do the work in the quickest manner possible.

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if there is not room on the grassy part.
Mr. Lawson said it is pretty crowded in there.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked how often they have to dump it.

Mr. Lawson replied about once per week.

Mr. Thompson stated that it is an inconvenience but he doesn’t know what else they can do.

Mr. Thomas Fink, GBMC, stated over in the east pod they have some air units that need to be thrown upon the roof and in order to do this they will have to set up a crane.  He said that they would like to close down part of Hauss Square for four hours.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if all of Hauss Square would be closed.

Mr. Fink stated that it will really be just be the corner of Hauss Square and Market Street and they would like to do it on Tuesday, January 21st.  
Police Chief Bailey stated that there is no way plausible to turn around to go the other way to get out.  He also stated that when there is business like this in proximity to a federal building, the department of homeland security likes to have information pertaining to that even if it is not specifically on their property so that communication should be done prior to that.     

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if it can be done on a weekend.

Mr. Fink stated that they typically do not do crane operations on the weekends.  He said that he could check with Padgett.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey stated that there are also safety concerns during the week and suggested that he check with Padgett on doing it on the weekend.

Mr. Thompson stated that he knows that Padgett did some work on the weekend on Pearl Street so he knows that Padgett is aware of our concerns with shutting the streets down.
Mr. Nash stated that if it can be done on Sunday that would be best.

Mr. Fink asked if they could do it on a weekday morning from 4:00 a.m. until 7:00 a.m.

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey stated that she would be open to discussing that.  She asked Mr. Fink to get back with them next week.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
TABLED ITEMS: 

COMMUNICATIONS – CITY OFFICIALS:
1.   Cheryl Cotner-Bailey re: Trash pickup

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey stated that trash pickup will be delayed one day this week.

APPOINTMENTS: 
CLAIMS:      

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes for December 27, 2019, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.
ADJOURN:

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 10:35 a.m.

_______________________________         


____________________________
Warren V. Nash, President
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